Longton Parish Council

MINUTES of the THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held on

Tuesday the 3rd March 2015 in **NEW LONGTON VILLAGE HALL** commencing at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Artis, Fox, Welch, Gooch, Coulton, Mather, Garside and Alsop

There were no members of the public present

21/15 To receive Apologies

Cllr Kershaw, Wignall and Turner

To consider and approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 3rd February 2015 (enclosed)

It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd February 2015 should be signed by the Chairman as a true and accurate record

23/15 To receive Declarations of Interest

None

24/15 To adjourn the meeting for a period of public discussion.

There were no members of the public present

25/15 To consider the list of the planning applications as set out below:

2015/0347 - Erect two storey par single storey rear extension @ Bank Terrace Gill Lane Longton PR4 4SR

2015/0410 - Erect single storey extension @ 210 Chapel Lane Longton PR4 4AE

2015/0416 – Erect single storey rear extension and dormers to the front and rear @ 3 Thirlmere Close Longton PR4 5EQ

2015/0442 - Application for prior approval for rear extension @ 6 Poplar Ave Longton PR4 5PA

It was resolved that no representation should be made

26/15 To authorise payment of the following accounts:

300055	SLCC	1/4 share Practitioner's Conference	82.50
On Line	P Heise	Lengthsman - January	1020.00

It was resolved that the above mentioned payments should be approved

27/15 To further consider the proposed heads of terms regarding the proposed licence to NLR Junior FC – the constitution and latest accounts are enclosed together with the proposed licence terms drawn up by our solicitors.

It was resolved that there should be no changes to the proposed licence terms, despite representation from NLR Junior FC and that a copy should now be sent to them in order to progress matters to a conclusion.

It was further resolved that the Clerk should send a reminder invoice for £300 for the period 1st February 2015 to 31st January 2016, notwithstanding that the licence had not yet been signed, since so far no payment had been received

To receive an update from the recent LALC meeting concerning bus services from the Western Parishes area to Leyland and decide if this Council would wish to be involved in any discussions to seek to enable the creation of such a bus service which would likely involve a financial contribution from this Council.

It was resolved that this Council would enter into discussions concerning the potential creation of a bus service from the Western Parishes to Leyland and that LALC should now be asked to facilitate a meeting between LCC and the Western Parishes to discuss same.